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Minutes of the meeting of the 


Elbert County Library District


Board of Trustees 
Wednesday, April 23, 2014
The Board of Trustees of the Elbert County Library District met at a regularly scheduled monthly meeting in the Kiowa Library, 331 Comanche, Kiowa, CO. 
Board Members Present: Karen Suchan, Ron Vermillion, Susan St Vincent, and Suzanne O’Neill
Board Members Absent: Jill Duvall
Staff Members Present: Kari May, Sue Dischner, Jan Gabehart
Guests: none
President Susan St Vincent called the meeting to order at 6:04. One correction was made to the agenda: Check register ends in 13944. 
Minutes:  Karen Suchan moved and Ron Vermillion seconded to approve the minutes of the regular March 26 Board meeting as presented. Motion Passed. 
Public Input: none
Treasurer’s Report: Ron Vermillion moved and Karen Suchan seconded to approve check register #13912 - 13944 and auto deposit. Motion Passed. 
Ms. O’Neill joined the meeting at 6:15. 

Ms. Gabehart joined the meeting at 6:20.
Director’s Report: no questions on the report. Ms. May added some information about High Plains Library District. A call was made for Board members to be removed and replaced by mayors of the cities. Case will be heard next week. CAL might be asked to be involved.
Electronic recycling was a good fund raiser. 
Branch Managers Report: discussed the items in the reports, Jan Gabehart added some information about Temple Hoyne Buell, and relayed stories about GED successes.
Foundation Report: No plant sale this year - might do next year. Discussed the website and will meet with Laura Kissinger. 

Trustee Items
Discussion
Brand Management Audit – Ms. May has received the first draft of the brand management audit from Jamie LaRue and David Starck. Mr. LaRue and Mr. Starck plan to attend our May Board meeting, so we will go into more detail at that time. The four main recommendations from the study are: create a new logo and tagline; develop more unified messaging; use mass email communications; and revisit our mission statement. Management will be discussing the recommendations, and we will bring more information to the Board in May. 
Financial Forecasting – Ms. May has met with Sylvia and Susan from the Assessor’s office, who gave her some updated information for 2014. Sylvia said that no one in their office has expertise in forecasting, and that she is working on the next valuation cycle and would have 2016 projections by the end of 2014. They pointed to a couple other resources at the state level, namely the Division of Property Taxation through DOLA. Ms. May also met with Superintendent Douglas Bissonette at Elizabeth Schools. Their finances are determined by a complicated state formula, so their growth projections are not relevant to our situation, but he shared information about the bond/mil levy process and strategy they followed last year and plan to follow this year. They will be doing extensive polling to help with ballot language, connecting to their constituents, etc. Ms. May also received some information and leads from the Elizabeth Fire Protection District and the Town of Elizabeth, which she is researching now. She has a meeting scheduled later this week with Kyle Fenner, Elbert County Director of Community Planning and Development. Ms. May will give a report to the board about options for budget after meeting with the managers. She will also come up with a schedule for mill levy/budget. Suzanne O’Neill suggested a meeting to discuss.
Warehouse Space update – The advertisement for the warehouse space has been posted on the SDA classified ads, distributed to local government officials, and announced through this month’s Chamber of Commerce newsletter. The District attorneys have sent a letter requesting March payment from the Smilanics to their attorney; no word back nor payment received yet. Ms. May has received no direct queries on the space at this time. Paul Davey indicated that the warehouse space is still a consideration for their business. Through the Elbert County Business Alliance and discussions with other area business leaders, Ms. May is pursuing the idea of creating a group office space / new business incubator in the warehouse space. Before the group pursues this option further, Ms. May would like approval from the Board to continue to explore what it would entail. Board has given Ms. May the approval to do further research.
Director’s Evaluation – Susan St Vincent will continue to research. Ms. St. Vincent hopes to send out something to look at next month.
Decision
Next Meeting will be May 28 at 6:00 in Elizabeth
There being no further business, Ron Vermillion moved and Karen Suchan seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:26pm. Motion Passed. 
Minutes prepared by Sue Dischner

